

TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

INC.

P.O. BOX 4913 CHATTANOOGA, TENNESSEE 37405

MINUTES FIRST QUARTER BOARD MEETING February 20, 1988

The meeting was held at a cabin at Cedars of Lebanon State Park, following a potluck supper. Fourteen people spent the night in and around the cabin.

Present:

Bob Barnett

J. T. Jones Pat Anderson

Absent:

Howard Ray Duncan

Bertha Chrietzberg

Everett Kidder

Dot Lingerfelt Evelyn Tretter

Carroll Viera Jerri Bull Mike England Ken Pittman

Dot Fowler

Also present:

Vic Canada David Viera Mickey Sutton Evan Means Linda Bowman Ninez Giles

Dean Pittman Randy Hedgepath Jill Ferrell Mike England Sandra Mosier Betty Porter

Dot Lingerfelt reported that the association has a lot of new members, with total membership increased.

Jerri Bull reported on the Shelby Forest issue. A hearing was to be held at the state capitol on the bill in the legislature. The Memphis Chapter is still busy writing letters.

The president, Bob Barnett, reported that the Middle Tennessee Zoological Society is seeking to put a proposed zoo in Long Hunter State The Sierra Club and Audubon Society are both opposing the site. The president urged members to call and write the commissioner of Conservation to let their views be known. Barnett has been getting petitions on his own opposing the site.

The president reported on the formation of a state trails council, which had taken place with a meeting on Jan. 19, TTA spearheading the effort. Regular meetings will take place in Nashville at the office of the commissioner of Conservation.

Ninez Giles, state adopt-a-trail chairman, reported that several trails have been adopted this year.

Evelyn Tretter, Recording Secretary